

Church Planting Missionaries to South Africa

Deputation Trail

Our 16th month of deputation was another one filled with God's blessings. We had the opportunity to share our ministry with **seven churches across four states**.

In addition to our scheduled meetings, I had the honor of preaching in one of the services at the Vision School of Missions during the World's Cheapest Missions Trip. This is a unique opportunity hosted by Vision to expose youth and young adults to the mission field—without leaving the country. If you would like to learn how you or your church can participate, follow this link: https://visionmissions.com/wcmt.

Passports, Visas, and Plane Tickets

In our last prayer letter, we mentioned that the theme of the month was family. Well, July provided another theme: paperwork. We praise the Lord that our sons' passports arrived in the mail—and let me tell you, they were excited about that! We have also been working to compile all of the necessary documents for **our visa application appointment, which is scheduled for July 30 in NYC**. Please pray that our visas will be approved.

Finally, we bought our plane tickets! God willing, we are leaving for South Africa on December 10. This departure date will allow us to enjoy time with family around the holidays before we leave, and it will also give us about a month to help our children acclimate to our new home before the school year begins in January.

We aren't fully supported yet, but we are trusting the Lord to bring in the remainder of our needed monthly support.

God, Help Us Shine.

Daniel 12:2-3 (2) And many of them that sleep in the dust of the earth shall awake, some to everlasting life, and some to shame and everlasting contempt. **(3)** And they that be wise shall shine as the brightness of the firmament; and they that turn many to righteousness as the stars for ever and ever.







PRAYER REQUESTS

- Pray that our visas will be approved.
- We are going on a road trip to Washington state in August as we are presenting to churches in the Northwest.
 Please pray that our trip goes smoothly.

PRAISES

- We are thankful for new ministry partners.
- We praise God that our passports arrived on time and that we were able to purchase plane tickets.
- God has continued to bless us with health and safety.



Sending ChurchSouthside Baptist Church, Knoxville, TN

Mission Board/SupportVision Baptist Missions
P.O. Box 647 Dawsonville, GA 30534

WEBSITE

Peachings

ReachingSouthAfrica.com

johnsons2southafrica@gmail.com PHONE **865-742-0478**